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“Dominion Energy supports the Section 1208 request of Wisconsin Public Service Corporation and Upper 
Michigan Energy Resources Corporation from the Midwest Reliability Organization (MRO) to Reliability 
First (RF) and appreciates the transparency and diligence in comprehensively stating the facts and 
explaining the analysis supporting the request. RF appears to have taken the information provided by the 
requesting entities, augmented it with additional pertinent information, performed a detailed analysis of 
the request applying the criteria specified in the NERC Rules of Procedure, and arrived at a well-supported 
conclusion supporting the approval of the request. 
  
RF examines each of the six (6) criteria established under section 1208 of the NERC Rules of Procedure and 
discusses the evidence applicable to each criterion. The analysis of the evidence as it applies to each 
criterion is clear and concise and supports the conclusions made by RF. 
  
Dominion Energy appreciates the diligence and effort made by all of the involved entities to provide 
transparency and follow the process established by the NERC Rules of Procedure.” 


